
Alberta Infrastructure is bringing a new facility online to provide power to the Foothills 
Medical Centre campus. The power generator requires testing and commissioning over a 
three-week period to prepare for the safe and efficient operation of the facility. 

Testing includes passing high pressure steam through pipes to clear them of any debris. 
This activity will cause a significant and disruptive noise that may sound like “a jet engine up 
the road”. The releases will be intermittent and last approximately 15-20 minutes. The 
further you are from the Foothills Medical Centre the less likely you are to hear the sound. 

We encourage each community member to sign up for email 
notices to stay informed throughout the process.

We understand this may be disruptive to you and we thank you for your understanding.  
This project is important in providing reliable power to support health care for Albertans. 

If you have questions, you can contact the project team at PowerFMC@gov.ab.ca 
or by calling 1-877-236-1698. 
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